MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 20, 2013
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township   

Chris Rawlings, R-Brush Creek Township
Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township
   Township                    




Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township  
Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville


Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County   

Phil Jordon, R-Ross Township        
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    


Danny Householder, R-Saline Township   
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township      
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville
 

Bill Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Rick Trzaskoma, R-Toronto               


Frank Litva, R-Warren Township    
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz          

                      Vernon Jackson, R-Wayne Township
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale     


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Kelly Bauknecht, R-Dillonvale



Connie Tice, R-Empire               



GUESTS                     
Ken Stanley, R-Irondale




Greg Nemeth, Jefferson Port Authority
John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction



Stephen Vargo, Yorkville
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant
Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria        


STAFF
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director
Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond        


Richard Fender, Planner     
Jon Sperry, R-Stratton        



Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville       



Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville             
OPENING OF MEETING:





President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 23, 2013 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Trzaskoma to accept the minutes of the October 23, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mr. Morelli; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS


President Bell introduced Mr. Paprocki, from BHJ who was going to speak about a grant potential.  Mr. Paprocki handed out maps to all the townships showing crashes on their township roads or at intersections of the township road and a county road or a state road.  While the maps were being passed around Mr. Paprocki gave some updates on some of the ODOT projects which are going on throughout the county.    He handed some forms to the Wells Township representative and explained the reason for the crash data is because they took the top 100 townships out of the state of Ohio and they came up with 
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this severity rate in all the townships and Wells Township had scored the highest and it qualified them for this program.  The Township can get up to $50,000 worth of highway signage to try to help the township with some of the crash problems they have in their township. This program is called the Ohio Township Signage Program.  
By Laws Committee – Vice-President Fabian reported under the By-Laws we need to have a nomination committee formed to nominate candidates this evening for an election to be held in December for Executive Board members.  A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to nominate the three current members; Mr. Ellis, Mr. Litva, and Mr. Sgalla; and nominate Mr. Hartline as the Citizen Representative; seconded Mr. Elder; motion passed unanimously.  The floor was opened to any further nominations, no one responded.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) -   We have completed 23 demolitions under this program however there was a total of 25 units.  The Director has submitted a letter/request to the Attorney General seeking more funds to finish the original list of 25. A second letter has been sent for a reply to the first letter.  RPC’s administration went to the program to help assist with the demolitions; therefore we will receive no administrative dollars.

The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – Copies of the monitoring report were available when you came into the meeting.  This was a good report for our agency being the lead agency.  There is a large need for demolition monies in Jefferson County and the Director has asked the Planner to look into some monies for demolition which also deal with land banking.
USEPA Grant – We are in the process of gathering information for our new application.  Rich continues to work on the grant application for $600,000.00 and will give a full report.  We are hoping to put a strong application together and hoping as well it is awarded to us.
Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition and Adena) We are continuing to work with Adena on their Sanitary Sewer project.  The project has started and we have requested our Compliance Officer to visit the site for interviews that are required.  

We will assist the Water and Sewer Department to administer the CDBG portion of the Bergholz upgrade project.  The grant about should be around $200,000.00.


Land Use Plan – The Board of County Commissioners adopted the Land Use Plan at their October 31st meeting.  The complete plan is available on our website or we can provide you a disc with the plan on it.  Rich is going to report on how we are going to implement it and the different chapters and categories.  This plan is only going to be as successful as the implementation and who is working at implementing that particular plan.  


2012 CDBG – We are moving forward.  The concrete work in Adena has been completed and it is almost completed in Rayland.  The paving project in Richmond has been completed but they have yet to do the concrete work in Richmond and they will be heading there as soon as they are completed in Rayland.
2013 CDBG – Our allocation for 2013 is $168,000.00. The target areas are the Village of Mingo Junction, and the Townships of Saline and Wayne.  The environmental review is completed and the forms for the release of funds have been submitted.  We are moving forward and the projects will start this spring.
CIP (Community Investment Plan) – Over the past five years the Committee (RPC, BHJ, Chamber, Soil & Water, and EGCC) has been meeting and with the adopting of our Land Use Plan they have decided to publish an update.  The update will be a full color insert.  We are anticipating it to be in the Herald Star on Friday, December 15th.  We will have copies available for commission members at the December meeting.  The name of the insert will be Partners of Vision…..Five Years Forward.  
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PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner reported he is still gathering the needed information for the next USEPA Grant application.


He reported as far as the Land Use Plan the Commissioners approved the plan on October 31st and now we are working on implementing it.  As part of the process he has created sign up sheets covering the different chapters of the Plan.  The chapters are Economic Development; Housing; Natural Features; Public Facilities; Transportation Utilities, please see the Planner following the meeting if you want to sign up for any of these.

The Planner is looking into how other counties are setting up Land Banks.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account as of the end of October, 2013 the receipts were $198,028.96 with disbursements of $135,143.66 which left a balance of $62,885.30. She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  Betty Lou mentioned we had our Budget Hearing and our request was the same as last year with the exception of the cost of insurance going up.  We will not know anything until the Commissioners make their final decision.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be December 18, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Householder; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

